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REVIEW OF WATER NSW RURAL BULK WATER SERVICES 

The purpose of this letter is to convey lnverell Shire Council's concerns and objection to the proposed 
significant increase in High Security water entitlement and usage prices to be applied by WaterNSW from July 
2021 to June 2025 in the Border Rivers and Gwydir River Valleys. 

The proposed price increases for 2021/2022 impacting Council's town water supplies are highlighted in the 
attachment, which for High Security bulk water in the Gywdir Valley proposes a 36.5% increase in entitlement 
prices and 15.9% increase in usage prices. In the Border Rivers the proposed increases are 11.8% and 
10.6% respectively. The price increases will reflect in the prices Council charges town water supply 
customers including lnverell based Bindaree Foods a major abattoir and water user employing approximately 
700 staff. 

At Council's Ordinary meeting held 28 April 2021, the following was resolved by Council: 

That: 

I) Council make a submission to /PART opposing the increase in high security water charges on the 
basis that the charges are not reflective of the costs involved; and 

ii) Council seek reconsideration of the water charges imposed by Water NSW 

Council recognises that the closing date for submissions was 16 Apri I 2021, however requests that th is 
submission be taken into consideration as Council has no record of having been advised by IPART of the 
review of water prices. Previously IPART would advise Council of the draft determination seeking comment. 

Should you seek further information please contact Council's Manager Environmental Engineering, Michael 
Bryant  
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